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Dear Chair Dernoga: 

October 23, 2023 

The Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission has proposed an overall 11.6% revenue 
enhancement for FY 2025 from water and sewer volumetric charges and the fixed fee ready-to­
serve charges (the Account Maintenance Fee and Infrastructure Investment Fee). 1 The 
Commission also proposed a subsequent revenue enhancement of 12.5% in FY 2026 from the 
volumetric charges and fixed fees. The proposal was reviewed by the Bi-County Spending 
Affordability Working Group on September 7, 2023 and September 21, 2023. 

As part of its request for what would be historically high revenue enhancements, the 
Commission notes the continued trend of declining water consumption despite population 
increases, the negative outlook as part of its AAA bond rating from Fitch Ratings, recent 
inflationary pressures, deferred maintenance, the need to invest in retention and recruitment of its 
workforce, and the trend of approved rate increases that are below those requested. Moreover, 
the Commission emphasizes its mission to provide safe and reliable water and sewer services to 
its bi-county service area. 

After a thorough review of the information provided by the Commission and several 
meetings with its senior leadership, we believe that a revenue enhancement of up to 8.0% in FY 
2025 would be reasonable. This recommendation is consistent with the revenue enhancement 
shown for FY 2025 in the Commission's long-term financial plan from their FY 2024 budget 
document. We can certainly appreciate the difficult decisions that the Commission will be faced 
with in delivering its budget at an 8.0% revenue enhancement; however, we believe that 
affordability for our citizens - residents and businesses alike - is a key goal in this process and 
that fiscal prudence by the Commission is important to achieving this goal. Provided that some 
suggested adjustments to the long-term plan are implemented, such as smoothing the 
enhancements across the plan's time horizon, we are confident that the Commission can 
successfully manage the administration of safe, reliable, and affordable water and sewer services 

1 The Commission notes that they are using the term "revenue enhancement" rather than "rate increase" because it 
would be premature to recommend a specific volumetric rate and ready-to-serve charges for FY 2025 until their 
Cost of Service study is complete. 




